OTTO FIRE DISTRICT
BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS
MEETING MINUTES  AUGUST 8, 2023
 Attending: 
Don Girod

2024
Allison Girod, Secretary /Treasurer
Don Sinn

2027
Paul Stang, Otto VFD President

Stew Ritchie

2026
1.        Motion to approve approve July meeting minutes : made by DonG, seconded by Stew , approved.
2.
Augusy Treasurer’s report
	
	Balance 
	Interest Rate

	CCB checking - #1710057912
	$13,890.71
	0.05%

	CCB savings – Savings #1720049483
	$43,336.43
	0.25%

	CCB savings – Contingency #1720049505
	$124,804.93
	0.50%

	CCB savings – Air Tanks/Turnout Gear #1720052999
	$23,715.34
	0.25%

	NYCLASS  NY-01-1150-0001 (Reserve)
	$141,877.90
	5.13% currently


Income:  NY 2% Fire Tax    





$949.79

   Cattaraugus County partial reimbursement for physicals: $900.00
Bills paid 
	2006
	Otto VFD – annual rent for the hall  8/1/23 - 8/1/24
	$5,205.00

	2007
	Don Girod – reimburse for EMS cabinet
	$229.99


Bills to pay
	
	National Fuel (estimated)
	$20.46

	
	Otto VFD – (NY 2% fire tax)
	$949.79

	
	MES – service and replacement of lines for jaws of life - 
	$2,955.79


The current bills and bank statements were checked by all Commissioners present. The reconciled July bank account statements, check images and paid bills were viewed by all  Commissioners present.  Motion to approve the treasurer’s report and pay the bills  made by Stew,  seconded by DonG, approved. 
Old Business
3.  The safety vests have not been ordered yet, due to a question about numbers needed and sizes.  This information is being gathered by the fire department.
4.  There was a discussion about the large difference in the interest rates between CCB and NYCLASS.  Motion to move half the Contingency account to NYCLASS: made by DonG, seconded by DonS, approved.  Allison will do this soon.  It was noted that deposits and withdrawals are done by linking NYCLASS to the CCB checking account.  There arevno early withdrawal fees.
5. The new budget was discussed after reviewing the 2023 expenses so far.  It was agreed that more money must be budgeted for small equipment and safety since turnout gear and new air bottles will be needed on a regular basis.  With the loan for Otto8 being paid off, that money will be added in to this line.  Allison draft a budget along these lines for the September meeting, making the total the same $78,190 as this year.  The amounts for the Fire District and the Fire Protection District will be adjusted so that the tax rates remain the same.
The budget hearing is October 17.
New Business
8.   Chief’s report:  Paul reported that the Pump Operations class starts August 12. There are about 20 people attending, including 12 from Otto.
The Otto training on extrication has been postponed and will be rescheduled.
